December 4, 2014

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the November 12, 2014 Meeting

The November meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held November 12, 2014 at Don Chilito's; 7017 Johnson Drive; Mission, Kansas. There were 9 in attendance. Mike Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:05PM and he asked Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the October meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Kirk Chestnut and the second by John Gray. The motion passed.

Kirk Chestnut, Kansas City EAS chairman, stated that he had sent a request to the KAB proposing that the nighttime EAS monthly test be rescheduled to after midnight and that WIBW be the initiator of the test. He also discussed the false EAN that was sent out accidently several weeks ago.

Regarding future programs, John Gray indicated that he had not firmed up any future programs but he was looking into several possibilities.

Chriss Scherer, chapter certification chairman, was absent but sent a reminder that the next local cert exams will be given February 6-16, 2015 and the registration deadline is December 31st. Also, he can proctor an exam almost any time.

Chris Castro, chapter frequency coordinator, remarked that frequency coordination during the World Series was challenging. There were several problems with frequency overlaps. He said that coordination for the Chiefs is going relatively well. Chris remarked that any updates we could give him regarding RPU frequencies in use would help him in updating the website.

There was no old or new business.

The motion to adjourn was by John Beck and the second by Dave Buell.

The program consisted of an open form.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary